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AN OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE OFFICE OF DEVELOPMENT  EDITOR: TOBY MARKOWITZ

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 5, 1989 No. 2

EVENTS OF THE WEEK
Tuesday, Sept. 5, 1989 Follow a Monday schedule

Wednesday, Sept. 6, 1989 W.B.A. and the Placement Office present:
"A Career Symposium",
Faculty Library at 5:00 pm

Thursday, Sept. 7, 1989 Guest: Christopher Sallon
See details below.

COMING EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER

Sunday, Sept. 17, 1989 Alumni Annual Meeting and Brunch/Honoring the Class of
1983 and 5th Year Reunion: Class of 1984 at 11:00 am

Sunday, Sept. 17, 1989 S.B.A. Picnic and Accreditation Celebration, 1:30 pm

Tuesday, Sept. 19, 1989 Institute of Jewish Law Lecture
Guest Speaker: Professor Nahum Rakover,
Deputy Attorney-Gemeral of Isrvael
Faculty Library at 4:00 pm - Recepfion following
See details below.

Thursday, Sept. 21, 1989 Institute of Local and Suburban Law

Conference: The Supreme Court and Local Government Law
Thursday, Sept. 28, 1989 W.B.A. and The Placement Office present:

"Dress for Success" Show

Auditorium at 4:30 pm - Admission: $5.00

GUEST: CHRISTOPHER SALLON, BRITISH BARRISTER

On Thursday, Sept, 7, 1989, Christopher Sallon, a noted British Barrister and member of
the Honorable Society of Gray's Inn, will visit the Law Center in conjunction with the
Inns of Court Program. He will visit classrooms and meet with faculty and students.

If you have any questions or if you have a particular interest in meeting Mr. Sallon
personally, please contact Dean Cohen.

THE INSTITUTE OF JEWISH LAW

Professor Chaim Povarsky, Director of The Institute of Jewish Law, is pleased to an-
nounce that Professor Nahum Rakover, Deputy Attorney-General of Israel will present a
lecture entitled "Rights of Privacy and Its Limits in Jewish Law" on Tuesday, Sept. 19,
1989 at 4:00 pm in the Faculty Library. Professor Rakover is a renowned scholar, lec-
turer and author of many books. His articles on different aspects of Jewish Law have
been published in Israel and in international legal periodicals. He has taught at He-
brew University of Jerusalem, Tel Aviv University and Bar Ilan University. He has been
a visiting professor at Berkeley, Harvard and Brandeis Universities. Professor Rakover
has been Deputy-Attorney General of Israel since 1983. A Reception will follow the lec-
ture. The public is also invited to attend.

DISTINGUISHED JURIST IN RESIDENCE PROGRAM

On Oct. 18 & 19, 1989, the Law Center will proudly feature Justice Milton Mollen,.Pre-
siding Justice, New York State Supreme Court, Appellate Division, as its Dis%ingulshed
Jurist in Residence. During the two day program, Justice Mollen will meet with stu-
dents and faculty, participate in classroom lectures, and present a major address. If
you have any questions, please contact Dean Cohen.

If you would like o have an announcement or message included in The Touro Times, please submit the information to TOBY MARKOWITZ
on Wednesday of each week before 5:00p.m. (Room 125)




1989-1990 STUDENT HANDBOOK/CODE OF CONDUCT

As posted on the main bulletin board last week, the 1988-89 Student Handbook /Code of
Conduct may be obtained in Dean Cohen's office, Room 121. Evening students may obtain
their copy from the Receptionist. All students are required to pick up and sign for
their copy. You are expected to read both documents with care. Special attention
should be given to the Academic Standards section of the Student Handbook beginning on
page 13. Students should also note with particularity the Code of Conduct Article III
(Prohibited Conduct): Section A (Academic Misconduct) and Section B (Non-Academic Mis-
conduct). The definition of Plagiarism is located in Article III, Section A (1) on
page 2 of the Code of Conduct. If you have any questions, please contact Dean Cohen.

1989 LAW CENTER STUDENT DIRECTORY

The 1989-90 Student Directory listing is posted in the main hall. Please check your

listing immediately to insure its accuracy. If there is an error, please make the

change in ink and initial it. If your name is not listed, please contact Dean Cohen's

office. L FIRST YEAR STUDENTS WHO HAVE NOT YET SUBMITTED T STUDENT DI TORY IN-
TION SHEETS OR PASSPORT PHOTOS SHOULD DO SO IMMED LY EN'S OFFICE.

LAV_CENTER FAMILY ASSOCIATION GRANTS FOR STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS
Student organizations or groups of students interested in applying for Law Center Fami-
ly Association Grants should obtain an application from Dean Cohen. The grants may be

used to fund special purchases or activities. These applications must be returned by
Friday, September 29, 1989.

FACULTY RESEARCH ASSISTANTS

All upper-class students interested in being a Faculty Research Assistant should com-
plete a Research Assistant application in Dean Cohen's office.

Please note the following:

1. Professor Davis is looking for two research assistants to conduct research on Grand
Juries. Interested students should submit a resume and writing sample to Professor Da-
vis as soon as possible.

2. Professor Schwartz needs research assistants to work on civil rights litigation is-
sues for the second edition of his book on Section 1983 litigation. Contact Professor
Schwartz or Dean Cohen.

3. Professor Harbus needs a research assistant to help him with his article on Electron-
ic Banking. Contact Professor Harbus or Dean Cohen.

4, Professor Kaufman is looking for a student to do research on civil rights and equal
access’ to the courts for the poor. If you are interested or have any questions, please
contact Professor Kaufman or Dean Cohen's office.

5. Professor Povarsky is looking for a student to help him edit the Institute of Jewish

Law Newsletter for approximately six hours a week. Contact Professor Povarsky or Dean
Cohen.

PLACEMENT OFFICE NEWS

1. If you have not received an Addendum to the Fall recruitment Program, please come to
the Placement Office for a copy.

2. The NYC OFFICE OF LEGAL AFFAIRS HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION will be on-campus to
interview third-year students on Oct. 18, 1989. Students, who are interested in work-
ing in the public sector and are willing to become a New York City resident, should
submit their resume and a writing sample to the Placement Office by Oct. 2, 1989.

3. Office of the Staff Attorneys, United States Court of Appeals, Philadelphia, is of-
fering a FEDERAL CLERKSHIP - STAFF ATTORNEYS OFFICE, Fall 1990. There will be 4 or 5
two-year positions starting in the Fall 1990. The starting salary is $28,852 (assuming
bar membership). Deadline for applications: Oct. 30, 1989. It is advantageous to be
recommended by the Judicial Clerkship Committee.

4. The University of Wisconsin Law School is announcing the WILLIAM H. HASTIE FELLOW-
SHIP for 1990-1991. The program is designed to prepare minority law graduates for a
career in law teaching. See Placement bulletin board.

5. The following government agencies have sent information regarding employment opportu-
nities: Comptroller of the Currency, Federal Trade Commission, Internal Revenue Ser-
vice, United States Department of Justice, United States General Accounting Office, and
United States Securities and Exchange Commission. Please check your Recruitment Sched-
ule for deadline dates. Applications are available in the Placement Office.

6. The NATIONAL PUBLIC INTEREST LAW CAREER FAIR, Washington, DC, will take place on
Friday, Oct. 27, 1989 from 8:30 am to 5:00 pm at George Washington University's Marvin
Center. Advance registration is not necessary. A copy of the Agenda is available in
the Placement Office.

7. The American Association of Nurse Attorneys, Inc. and the American Association of
Nurse Attorneys Foundation present the EIGHTH ANNUAL EDUCATIONAL SYMPOSIUM AND ANNUAL
MEETING "NURSE ATTORNEYS: CREATING CAREERS, SHAPING THE FUTURE". The Symposium will be
held at the Hyatt Regency in Baltimore, MD from Oct. 20-22, 1989. A brochure is avail-
able in the Placement Office.

8. In conjunction with the NAPIL Career Fair, the NAPIL'S FIFTH ANNUAL NATIONAL STUDENT
PUBLIC INTEREST LAW CONFERENCE will be held on Oct. 28 & 29, 1989, See Placement Of-
fice for details.

INDEPENDENT RESEARCH

Any student, currently registered for Independent Research, who has not yet submitted
an Independent Research Proposal Form must complete it, have it signed by the supervis-
ing faculty member, and file it in Dean Cohen's office by Thursday, Sept. 7, 1989. NO
EXCEPTIONS. If you have any questions, please contact Dean fnhe=
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CLINICAL PROGRAM NEWS .

Externship placements are available for credit in the Suffolk County Family Court'and
with the American Jewish Committee. Family Court work will be with either a hearing
officer or the law guardian. An externship with the American Jewish Commit?ee will
enable students to be involved in civil rights and other issues of concern in human
rights policy. See Professor Artusio for details.

MOOT COURT BOARD
Reminder to John S. Bainbridge Moot Court Competitors: Your letters of intent are due
on Tuesday, Sept. 5. Consult your Competition Timetable for details. Good luck with
your briefs.

TOURO JOURNAL OF TRANSNATIONAL LAW

The Touro Journal of Transnational Law is seeking new staff members from the Class of
1991. An automatic invitation of membership is being extended to persons with a

G.P.A. of 3.0 or better. In addition, persons in the top half of their respective

class divisions are elibible to compete for membership in a writing competition. Compe-
tition packets are available in the Journal Office which is located behind the Auditori-
um. Packets must be returned by Sept. 15, 1989.

LAW _REVIEW UPDATE

1. The first general staff meeting for the 1989-90 Law Review will be held on Monday,
Sept. 11, 1989 at 5:30 pm in the Faculty Library. The meeting will last an hour and it
will be followed by a Wine and Cheese Reception with the Deans and Faculty. Attendance
is mandatory for all Law Review members. If you wrote in the competition, please check
the notice on the door of Room 201 on Thursday, Sept. 7th to see if you have been cho-
sen as a member of Law Review.

2. Do you plan to graduate in December, 1990? Did you begin your law school career in
January, 1988 or January, 1989? Did you begin your law school career in August, 1988
as a part-time student, but have since changed to full-time or contemplate such a

move? You may be eligible for Law Review. You must contact Law Review before Sept.
15th. If in doubt, please come to Room 201 to discuss your status. ¥You may lose your
eligibility if you fail to join this Fall.

RES IPSA YEARBOOK: TO ALL GRADUATING STUDENTS

The Yearbook photographer will be at Touro on Wednesday and Thursday, Sept. 27 & 28,
1989 from 10:00 am to 7:00 pm in the second floor Student Lounge. All graduating stu-
dents must sign up for an appointment. The sign-up sheet is posted outside Dr.
Waxman's office. Appropriate attire is required.

WOMEN'S BAR ASSOCIATION

1. WBA would like to remind you to sign up at the Placement Office for the Career Sympo-
sium on Sept. 6th. Practicing members of the Bar will generously give of their time to
Touro students. You can show your appreciation by attending the Symposium.

2. The WBA holds its General Meeting on the second Wednesday of every month in the Fac-
ulty Library+at 3:30 pm. A short business meeting is usually followed by a guest speak-
er from one of the many community resources in our area. Familiarity with these agen-
cies will help you to serve your future clients. The first General Meeting will be

held on Wed. Sept. 13th. The guest speaker will be Mr. Ed Hyshiver, Suffolk County
Health Department. He will discuss "Stress Management".

VOLUNTEER LAWYERS FOR THE ARTS

The Volunteer Lawyers for the Arts, a non-profit organization that provides pro bono
legal counsel to low income artists and not-for-profit arts groups, is hosting a series
of panel discussions focusing on art and entertainment law issues. On Sept. 14, 1989
at 7:00 pm the VLA will host a panel discussion entitled "Art and Democracy". It will
focus on the continuing controversy over the National Endowment for the Arts and public
funding of the arts. The panelists will include Floyd Abrams, Esq., Leon Golub, Joseph
Papp and Congressman Dana Rohrbacher of California. Beverly Wolff, Esq., general coun-
sel of the Metropolitan Museum of Art, will moderate. The discussion will be held at
the Time-Life Building at 1271 Avenue of the Americas, New York. VLA suggests a dona-
tion of $5.00. For more information, please contact Willis Moore in Room 203.

NATHAN BURKAN MEMORIAL WRITING COMPETITION

The Nathan Burkan Memorial Writing Competition, sponsored by the American Soc%ety of
Composers, Authors and Publishers, aims to increase the interest of s?udents in the Law
of Copyright and to improve legal writing. A $500 and a $200 prize will be awa;ded to
Touro Law Center students who prepare the best two papers on any phase of Copyright
Law. Papers prepared for other purposes are acceptable for consideration. For more
information, see the main bulletin board or contact Dean Cohen.

AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION SECTION OF BUSINESS LAW 1989 STUDENT ESSAY CONTEST

Entries may be: 1) a Law Review/Journal note, comment or article, 2) a paper submitted
in a class or seminar or as an independent study or 3) a paper specifically prepared
for this competition. The paper may consider any topic of interest to business law-
yers. Deadline: Sept. 25, 1989. For more information, please contact Dean Cohen.




NEVW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION LEGAL ETHICS AWARD \

The New York State Bar Association's Fourth Student Legal Ethics Award Com etﬂ&ion is
designed to encourage activities in connection with the lawyer's role as rébreqentative
of clients, officer of the legal system and public citizen having special résponsibili-
ty for the quality of justice. The Avard, with a $500 cash payment, will be .presented
during our June 1990 Commencement Exercises. Independent Research papers, papers sub-
mitted for courses, Law Review articles or papers prepared specifically to meet the
wvriting requirement are acceptable for consideration. For more information please con-

tact Dean Cohen.

STUDY ABROAD PROGRAMS ;
All students interested in studying abroad next summer should see the main bulletin

board or contact Dean Cohen for more information.

BAR-ILAN UNIVERSITY/TOURO LAW CENTER STUDENT EXCHANGE PROGRAM

All students who would be interested in traveling to Israel as a participant in the
Bar-Ilan University/Touro Law Center student Exchange Program from December 26, 1989
through January 6, 1990 should contact Dean Cohen for more information.

PARKING PERMITS

Parking Permits are available Monday through Thursday in the Mailroom from 9:00 - 10:30
am agd from 2:30 - 3:45 pm. Evening students may pick up their permits from the Recep-
tionist from 5:00 - 8:00 pm. Please place your permit on the left side of the rear
vindow of your car. Cars without permits will be towed.

YOUR COOPERATION WILL BE APPRECIATED IN THE FOLLOWING AREAS:

PARKING- Parking lots are available on the north and south ends of the school building
and across the street at the former tennis courts. Please do not park in the church
park%ng lot. If you park on the streets around the vicinity of the school, please be
considerate of our neighbors. The school is not responsible for any damages to vehi-
cles parked on the streets or in the school parking lots. Please adhere to the NO PARK-
ING signs in the parking lots and around the school. Warning stickers vill be placed
on your car if it is found to be parked illegally or without a Parking Permit. License
numbers will be recorded. We regret that it will be necessary to have a car towed away
at the owner's expense if it is parked at an illegal spot and/or interferes with the
flow of traffic in the vicinity of the school.

SMOKING- Smoking is prohibited in the Cafeteria, the Law Library, the Moot Court Ving,
all classrooms, all bathrooms and corridors. Smoking is permitted in the Pub and in
Study Room 103.

POSTER§ - Please do not tape notices onto walls, doors or windows. Please use only
bulletin boards. Small announcements may be given to Toby Markowitz in Room 125 to be
posted on the enclosed bulletin boards near the Cafeteria.

TELEPHONE MESSAGES- Please inform family and friends that students are unable to re-
ceive telephone messages via the Receptionist (except in cases of extreme emergen-
cies). Ve do not have the personnel to locate a student during class hours.
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